CITY OF BUFFALO CITY REGULAR MEETING-
MONDAY, MAY  11, 2015-MUNICIPAL BUILDING – 7:00PM
The Regular meeting of the City of Buffalo City Common Council was called to order by Mayor Russ Lorenz at 7:00 p.m.  Roll call: Brach Seitz, Lisa Schuh, Kevin Mack, Ben Holien. Also present City Superintendent Stan Meier and Citizens Ralph and Doris Ruben and David Landro. The meeting was held as noticed.  Motion Mack, second Holien to approve minutes from the April regular meeting. All yes, motion carried. 
Citizens: Ralph and Doris Ruben discussed the possibility of donating around $10,000 for a fishing dock on the City’s rivefront access near 2nd Street. The Rubens and Holien have obtained an estimate from Waterworks, Inc. for a fully handicap accessible fishing dock that came in around $18,000. The Rubens said the price was higher than they had hoped. Council appreciates the idea and generosity of the Rubens. Holien will look into what options could be eliminated to lower the cost of the dock. The City doesn’t have anything in the budget this year to spend on a dock. Rubens said they would see if they could find any other service organizations or individuals in the area that would be willing to help with the initial cost. David Landro spoke about building permits in the Pleasant Valley Properties Mobile Home Park. Council informed Landro that permits for buildings should come through the property owners because the park is private property. Landro also questioned why the City has a “no weapons sign” on the front door. He feels it is illegal to prohibit firearms. Seitz informed Landro that he will receive a letter from the City Attorney explaining the law.

Recreation: Holien gave a report from the C-BC Little League. The league will have six teams playing between the Cochrane and Buffalo City fields. Coaches have been hired and practices have started. Tournaments will take place in the end of June and the weekend of July 10th. The league has started an improvement project on the big Buffalo City field that will include new cement for bleacher areas and improved dugouts. This is the first project in at least 5 years on the Buffalo City fields. Holien is working with some private individuals who may be willing to donate money for better basketball hoops at the City Park. Lorenz told Meier more sand is needed in the volleyball courts.
Finance: Cemetery CDs are all coming due this month. Clerk will try to get a better interest rate on the Trust to Beautify Graves and Perpetual Care CDs which are currently at .50% with the Waumandee State Bank.
Building Committee: 15 new permits were issued this month for interior remodels, roofs, concrete and one new home construction permit. The Board of Appeals granted a variance request for both the garage addition on South Herman Street and the garage on Schiller Street with a penalty for illegal building assessed by the City of $1,500.
Health & Safety: Letters were sent to over 10 unlicensed vehicle owners in the City. Seitz and the City Clerk have spoken to most of those who received letters and the vehicles have been moved or licensed. Seitz requested letters be sent to several semi truck drivers that have been parking in the City. Clerk will send letters informing them they need to go to a Board of Appeals meeting in July to obtain parking permits or cease parking in the City. Seitz requested the Clerk send a letter to the owners of an abandoned home on South River Road demanding the home be torn down. Clerk will send letter. A skunk has been reported roaming near 21st and Schiller Streets. City will get someone to trap the skunk.

Riverfront: Council discussion on fishing dock. Appreciate the generous offer and gesture, but the budget doesn’t have money to help with the donation.

Mayor: Council began process of reviewing some City ordinances that they feel need updating. Zoning ordinance discussion included defining accessory building vs. garage and the setback limit of 3 feet on side yard. Rear yard setback of 25 feet for principal dwelling was also discussed. Word “principal dwelling” needs to be added to clarify rear yard setback in ordinance. Council also discussed the zoning of some lots as commercial in the middle of residential areas. Most of these were zoned to accommodate businesses that were there at one time. Will look at these lots further next meeting. Discussion on animal ordinance included defining number of dogs allowed, types of animals allowed, definition of farm-animals, re-wording of the current bee ordinance and possibly adding a dog feces section to the ordinance. Council will spend a ½ hour each meeting for the next few months reviewing these and any other ordinances they feel fit before coming up with a final draft of any they wish to revise.
Cemetery: Bid from Schaffner Plumbing was discussed. Motion Mack, second Holien to approve the proposal from Schaffners to extend the cemetery water line from the City Shop, remove well pump and seal the well. All yes, motion carried.
City Superintendent: New mowers are working good. Street signs are close to all being in. Some signs have brush or trees destructing views. Council told Meier to trim all brush and trees needed to make the signs visible. Will be working on the City cemetery for Memorial Day and filling pot holes when time.
Clerk: Board of Review is May 14th at 5 p.m. Council will hold a special meeting Tuesday, May 26, 2015 at 7 p.m. to consider a liquor license for new owners of the Buffalo City Resort. City will also place a thank you ad in the Recorder for the C-BC Lions Club donation of $2,500 towards the Christmas decorations the City recently purchased. Motion Seitz, second Mack to approve operator’s license for Linnea Zintman and Crystal Ganz at B & S Express. All yes, motion carried.
Motion Mack, second Holien to pay bills.  All yes, motion carried.
Motion Holien, second Schuh to adjourn meeting. All yes, motion carried. 
Jenny Ehlenfeldt,Clerk
